
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board

PUBLIC NOTICE: 
PROPOSED CLEANUP PROGRAM SITE CASE CLOSURE

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: August 9, 2024 through October 8, 2024

VALLEY TRUCK AND TRACTOR - ROBBINS (T10000019857)
17698 HIGHWAY 113, ROBBINS, SUTTER COUNTY

In 1988, one 500-gallon gasoline UST was removed from this property. In 1989, one 
500-gallon waste oil UST was closed in place and remains on the property. In 2021, 
Valley Truck and Tractor, as part of the sale of the property, conducted a Phase I/II 
environmental site assessment. BB&A Environmental (BB&A), the professional 
consultant for Valley Truck and Tractor, determined the former USTs had leaked 
gasoline and diesel fuel. August 9, 2024 through October 8, 2024

BB&A completed additional testing of soil and groundwater beneath the property. Based 
on those tests, BB&A found that only groundwater was currently contaminated by the 
gasoline and diesel fuel leaked from the former USTs. BB&A tested groundwater and 
found out how far diesel fuel and the gasoline additive methyl tertiary butyl ether 
(MTBE) had traveled in groundwater. BB&A also found that the levels of diesel fuel and 
MTBE in groundwater were declining. Cleanup of the diesel fuel and MTBE was not 
needed. Diesel fuel and gasoline contamination leaked to soil and groundwater had 
been cleaned up by natural processes, and contaminant levels are below human health 
and environmental risk levels.

BB&A evaluated site data, determined the case meets the criteria for closure, and 
requested No Further Action Required. Central Valley Water Board staff agrees the 
case meets the criteria for closure. As part of the case closure process, Staff is 
providing the public with the opportunity to comment on the proposed closure of this 
case. This notice is being given to the owners and residents around the subject 
property, other interested groups, and the public. If you want to comment on the 
proposed closure of this case, please contact the Central Valley Water Board by using 
the contact information provided below before the end of the comment period. A site 
map of the property showing how far MTBE and diesel fuel traveled in groundwater is 
provided at the end of this memo.
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FOR MORE INFORMATION

You can obtain additional information on the State Water Resources Control Board’s 
GeoTracker website (http://geotracker.waterboards.ca.gov/).

Please contact Michael DeSmet with the Central Valley Water Board if you have any 
comments or questions about this Public Notice or about the testing completed at the 
Valley Truck and Tractor – Robbins site:

Michael DeSmet
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
11020 Sun Center Drive, Suite 200
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670
(916) 464-4830
michael.desmet@waterboards.ca.gov

NOTICE TO THE HEARING IMPAIRED

TDD users can obtain information about this case by using the California State Relay 
Service (800) 735-2929 to reach the Public Participation Specialist. Ask them to contact 
the Central Valley Water Board at (916) 464-3291 regarding the Public Notice for the 
proposed closure of the Valley Truck and Tractor – Robbins case.

http://geotracker.waterboards.ca.gov/
http://geotracker.waterboards.ca.gov/
mailto:michael.desmet@waterboards.ca.gov


Site Map: Valley Truck and Tractor - Robbins (T10000019857)
17698 Highway 113, Robbins, Sutter County
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